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Best Practice 1

Title of the Practice – Encouraging holistic development in students through publication of students’ magazines.

Objectives of the Practice - The aim of the practice is to provide the students with a platform for expressing their multifaceted talents.

The Context – Beyond prescribed curriculum, the College believes in honing and fostering the creative expressions and research initiatives of the students by allowing them a space of showcase their talents.

The Practice – All sections of the College – Arts, Science and Commerce have their own students’ publications allowing the students space to explore subjects beyond immediate syllabus and facilitate analytical insight. Since talent cannot be confined to academics, these publications also enable them to showcase their skills in creative writing, art and photography.

Evidence of Success – Students’ contribution to these publications has seen a sharp rise over the year. In case of the department of English, the students’ magazine ‘ThoughtSpell’ has seen six issues in three years, with the last two issues including alumni contributions too.

Problems Encountered and Resources Required – Within curtailed semesters, it becomes difficult to provide the students with time and space to explore their diverse interests and come out of the cocoon to express themselves with confidence.

Notes (Optional) – 

*Link on College website - https://thebesclibrary.com/institutional-repository/english-2/#1637750147907-f04b67fd-51a9











Best Practice 2

Title of the Practice – Financial incentives provided to faculty for participation in seminars and conferences

Objectives of the Practice – The aim of the practice is to ensure that the faculty can optimize their research and growth through academic engagements.

The Context – Within the scenario of restricted time and limited means, the College Management felt it necessary to provide the faculty with financial support to participate in seminars, conferences and online courses.

The Practice – The College initiated a practice of reimbursing registration fees and cost of travel for faculty participating in seminars and conferences organised by other institution in India and abroad. This not only encouraged the faculty to actively engage with academic events across the globe but also made multiple participations possible annually.

Evidence of Success – Several members of the faculty have taken keen interest in participating in seminars and conferences and pursuing online courses and faculty development programmes at the national and international levels. This initiative has added to their opportunities of career growth. 

Problems Encountered and Resources Required – Being affiliated to the University of Calcutta, the faculty despite their best efforts, often have to miss out on opportunities of participation due to a fixed academic calendar.

Notes (Optional) – The faculty availing this opportunity submit required documents related to travel and registration to the Principal and records of reimbursement are maintained by the Accounts section of the College.


